
 

 

        
Newsletter: September  

Mindscape 
Dear Parents, 

As September came to a close, we reflect on a month filled with vibrant activities and 
meaningful learning experiences.  

Our students engaged in exciting projects, participated in enriching events, and 
collaborated with their peers for their exam preparations, fostering a strong sense of 
community. It was a wonderful time for everyone to come together, celebrate 
achievements, and support one another on their individual educational journey.  

Thank you for making September a memorable month! 

 

Ode to Teachers 
In every classroom, wisdom grows, 

With gentle guidance, each student knows. 

They light the path, inspire our dreams, 

Nurturing minds with laughter and schemes. 

With patience vast and hearts so kind, 

They shape our futures, help us find. 

Through every challenge, they stand near, 

Building confidence, calming our fear. 

So here’s to teachers, both near and far, 

Shining brightly like a guiding star. 

Their impact echoes, their lessons stay, 

Forever grateful, we celebrate today! 



 

 

SEPTEMBER SHENANIGANS: 

02 September – Zonal Games Tournament 

             

  

     
 Our school participated in the Zonal Games, highlighting the spirit of teamwork and 
athleticism through an exhilarating relay race. Students from various schools gathered to 
compete, showcasing their skills and sportsmanship. 

The relay race featured multiple teams, each comprised of enthusiastic runners ready to give 
their best. The atmosphere was electric, with students cheering for their teams and displaying 
exceptional support for one another. Our girls from grade VII and VIII bagged a 3rd position 
in the 400m relay race event.  



 

 

The star winners were: Ms. Kritika (7V), Ms. Diya (8T), Ms. Disha & Manya (8V) 

Our athletes demonstrated excellent coordination and strategy during the race, smoothly 
passing the baton and maintaining a strong pace. The event not only tested their physical 
abilities but also emphasized the importance of teamwork and communication.  

We commend all the athletes for their hard work and dedication and look forward to more 
sporting events in the future! 

5 September – Teacher’s Day Celebrations 

The Teachers' Day program at Professor's Global School was a wonderful celebration that 
acknowledged and honored the tireless efforts of teachers. Each event was a heartfelt tribute, 
and the students' performances reflected the love and respect they hold for their mentors.  

The day’s events brought the entire school community together, creating memories that will 
be cherished for years to come.  

On this opportune Teachers day – Our respected Chairman sir, Dr. Rajbir Solanki and 
honourable Krishna ma’am were felicitated for the rich legacy and the service given to 
education sector by them for so many years. It was indeed a true celebration of the invaluable 
contributions of teachers in shaping the future. 

The program concluded with our treasured principal Mrs. Tanya Gupta's closing remarks, 
where she thanked the teachers for their unwavering commitment and emphasized the 
importance of their role in shaping the future generation. She also appreciated the students for 
organizing a meaningful and enjoyable event. 

After the students went home, fun & interactive games were organized for the teachers, 
adding a playful and light-hearted end to the day. Teachers participated in musical chairs, 
catch the Jalebi, and the spoon race, etc., showcasing their competitive spirit and 
camaraderie. Laughter and excitement filled the room as teachers bonded over these amusing 
activities, making the day truly memorable for all. A feast was also organised as a gesture to 
thank teachers for their selfless love & service they render towards the students.  

 



 

 

 

11 September – CARTOON NETWORK Activity  

On 11th September 2024, Cartoon Network India conducted an interactive session at 
Professor's Global School to promote personal hygiene among young children. The session 
focused on teaching students the importance of washing their hands and maintaining good 
hygiene practices in a fun and engaging manner. 

Through animated characters, the program demonstrated when and how to wash hands, 
especially after playing, before eating, and after using the restroom. The students actively 
participated in the discussions and were excited to learn hygiene habits in a playful format. 

After the session, Cartoon Network representatives distributed candies, erasers, and pens to 
all the students as a token of appreciation. The children were thrilled to receive these gifts, 
which further motivated them to practice what they had learned. 

Overall, the session was both informative and enjoyable, leaving a lasting impression on the 
young minds about the importance of personal hygiene. The event concluded with students 
pledging to wash their hands regularly. 

  



 

 

 

  

13 September – Essay Writing Competition by TATA Group 

We are pleased to announce the results of the essay competition hosted on 13-09-2024 at 
Professor's Global School, organized by the TATA Group. 

Congratulations to the following winners: 

1st Place: Ankita (Class VIII Takshashila) 

2nd Place: Vrishti (Class VII Takshashila) 

3rd Place: Anisha (Class VI Vallabhi) 



 

 

We extend our heartfelt congratulations to these students for their outstanding achievements. 
We also commend all participants for their effort and enthusiasm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13 September – SCIENCE SCHOLARSHIP TEST by PW  

                                                                                     (PhysicsWallah) 

On 13th September, our school hosted a Science Scholarship Test organized by 
PhysicsWallah (pW) for students in Classes 6 to 8. This initiative aimed to encourage young 
minds to explore their interest in science and provide an opportunity for academic 
recognition. 

The test attracted a large number of enthusiastic participants’ eager to demonstrate their 
knowledge of scientific concepts. Students engaged in a series of challenging questions that 
assessed their understanding of reasoning, mental maths, physics, chemistry, and biology. 

The event was well-organized, with clear instructions provided to all participants. Teachers 
supported the students, ensuring a positive and encouraging atmosphere throughout the 
examination. 

17 September onwards: MID TERM EXAMINATIONS 

After thorough revision, we started off with our mid tem examinations on September 17th. 
The exams went on smoothly, and we were impressed by the commitment shown by 
everyone. Students effectively managed their time and participated in review sessions, which 
greatly contributed to their confidence. Many sought help from teachers, demonstrating a 
proactive approach to their studies. 

We also emphasized the importance of rest and nutrition, and it was heartening to see 
students prioritizing their well-being. Overall, this mid-term period provided a valuable 



 

 

opportunity for students to showcase their growth and understanding.  As we wrap up the 
mid-term examinations, we want to thank all our students for their hard work and dedication.  

Rise and Shine 

In the quiet of the night, when doubts may creep,   

Stand tall, dear student, for your dreams to keep.   

Books stacked high, notes scattered wide,   

But within you lies strength—let it be your guide. 

 

With each page turned, knowledge unfolds,   

A treasure of wisdom, more precious than gold.   

You've studied and prepared, now it’s time to show,   

The hard work you've done, let your confidence glow. 

 

Take a deep breath, let calmness surround,   

Focus your mind; let your thoughts be profound.   

These tests are but steps on your journey ahead,   

Each answer you write, a story to be read. 

 

So rise and shine, give it all that you’ve got,   

Believe in yourself, you are stronger than thought.   

With courage and heart, you'll conquer the test,   

Remember, dear student, you’re truly the best! 

 

 

Thank you to our staff and families for your support throughout this important time! 
 



 

 

20 September – POGO Activity (Be Cool Be Kind) 

 

On 20th Spetember, our school hosted an exciting activity themed "Be Cool, Be Kind - 
Superhero Edition", in collaboration with the POGO network. The event aimed to promote 
kindness and teamwork while celebrating the beloved characters Bheem and Chutki from the 
popular animated series, “Chota Bheem”. 

 
Students embraced the superhero theme by dressing up as Bheem and Chutki, showcasing 
their creativity and enthusiasm. The vibrant costumes created a lively atmosphere, 
encouraging everyone to embody the spirit of kindness and bravery. 

Our teachers also participated in a fun balancing game that tested the participants' 
coordination and teamwork. Students cheered on as their teachers navigated challenges, 
fostering a sense of camaraderie and support amongst. 

In a unique twist, teachers also introduced a glass game featuring a "Value Pyramid." Each 
glass represented important values such as kindness, sympathy, cleanliness, and respect. 
Participation was done by stacking the glasses, symbolizing how these values build a strong 
foundation for character. This engaging activity highlighted the importance of integrating 
values into daily life. 

Later on, a quiz related to superheroes engaged students in a fun learning experience. 
Participants answered questions about various superheroes, reinforcing knowledge while 
enjoying friendly competition. The quiz emphasized the qualities of heroism and compassion. 

The event concluded with a thrilling bowling game organized by the students. Laughter filled 
the air as participants aimed for strikes, cheering each other on. This activity not only 
enhanced physical skills but also reinforced the values of teamwork and encouragement. 



 

 

Overall, the Pogo Activity was a huge success, promoting the message of kindness while 
providing a platform for creativity, collaboration, and fun. We thank all students and teachers 
for their enthusiastic participation and look forward to more engaging activities in the future! 

      

                             

        

                         

 

 

 



 

 

Student Spotlight 

This month, we celebrate our Student leaders & prefects who with their hard work and 
dedication aspire to exemplify our school’s values. 

1. SCHOOL HEAD BOY: Master. Sourav Suman (VIII Vallabhi) 
2. SCHOOL HEAD GIRL: Miss. Nikita Yadav (VIII Vallabhi) 
3. GIR HOUSE CAPTAIN: Miss. Prachi 
4. RANTHAMBORE HOUSE CAPTAIN: Master. Gourav 
5. KANHA HOUSE CAPTAIN: Master. Daksh Nautiyal 
6. CHILIKA HOUSE CAPTAIN: Master. Ansh Verma  

 

Important Reminders 

 School Hours:  

Our school day begins at 7:40 AM and ends at 1:40 PM for classes I onwards, & at 
8:00 AM and ends at 12:30 PM for classes Play, Seedling and Sapling. Students 
should arrive by the given timings to ensure a timely start. Thank you for your 
punctuality! 

 Attendance:  

Regular attendance is crucial for student success. Please ensure your child arrives on 
time each day and notify the school if they will be absent. 

 Dress Code:  

Students are expected to wear appropriate attire that reflects our school values. Please 
avoid clothing with inappropriate graphics or language.  

Thank you for your cooperation! 

 

 Upcoming Events 

 Event Name - GANDHI JAYANTI CELEBRATION 
Date: 01-10-2024 
Details: Special Assembly 
 

 Event Name - DUSSEHRA ACTIVITY 
Date: 05-10-2024 
Details: Various activities curated to suit each grade 

 
 



 

 

 Event Name - INTERHOUSE ART COMPETITION – GRADE III ONWARDS 
Date: 07-10-2024 
Details: Various art & craft activities curated to suit each grade 
 

 Event Name - DUSSEHRA CELEBRATION 
Date: 09-10-2024 
Details: This october, our school will celebrate Dussehra with great enthusiasm! 
Students will participate in various activities aimed at displaying the victory of good over 
evil. This celebration will not only foster cultural awareness but also emphasize 
important values such as courage and unity. 

 
 

 Event Name - GRADE VII TO VIII – THROWBALL GAME 
Date: 14-10-2024 
Details: Throw ball matches 
 

 Event Name - GLOBAL HANDWRITING DAY CELEBRATION 
Date: 15-10-2024 
Details: Essay writing competition 

 
 

 Event Name - Parent Teacher Meet (PTM) 
Date: 19-10-2024 
Details: Parent Teacher Meeting to discuss the results of mid-term examination & 
further development of the children. 
 

 Event Name - INTER HOUSE RANGOLI & DIYA MAKING COMPETITION 
Date: 28-10-2024 
Details: Rangoli & Diya making competition between the various houses. 

 
 

 Event Name - DIWALI CELEBRATIONS 
Date: 29-10-2024 
Details: In the upcoming month, our school will celebrate Diwali with joy and 
excitement! Students will engage in various activities, including arts and crafts, diya 
painting, and preparing festive decorations. There will be a special assembly featuring 
cultural performances that highlight the significance of the festival. The event will focus 
on the themes of light, hope, and togetherness. 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 Health & Wellness Tips 

The month of October we shall focus on “Mental Health”.  

 Remember to encourage open conversations with your child about their feelings and 
provide a supportive environment. Simple activities like family walks or mindfulness 
exercises can make a big difference!  

 Engage in activities that promote well-being, such as family walks, mindfulness 
exercises, or creative projects.  

 Establish a routine with time for relaxation and play can also help reduce stress.  

 Remember to check in regularly with your child to foster a supportive environment 
where they feel comfortable sharing. 

 

Thank you all for being an integral part of our school community! 

Regards                                     

Tanya Gupta                                                                                           Samridhi Chhikara 

Principal                                                                                                                      Editor 


